

ACCG Monitoring Meeting May 9th, 2018 9-12

Next Meeting June 13th 9-12

Attendees: Becky, Gwen, Robin, Shana

Social Economic

- Kyle knows everything has been approved
- Let know Jill been approved - Robin work with Jill and Kyle to get this started and first meeting as kick off
- Robin and Reuben to provide updates

Ecological Monitoring Matrix update

- **Shana:** Follow-up Kyle at some point to see status of this – using website
 - Reminder we are just doing monitoring comes out of our projects – want introduction to what it is on web site so understood what the intent is and how the information should be utilized
- **Shana:** Brief from panel discussion – take home points: highlight discussion to highlight how monitoring work used in project level planning: use points Gwen had summarized and try brief maybe with photos from panel; send this to group for review

2018 Field Monitoring Planning and Needs

- Power Fire Reforestation monitoring planning 5/24/18 (10-3)
 - Photo validation while out there to share
 - Tara and Derek from UC Davis are joining – try to adopt some principles they have – ask **Tara/Derek** if have other protocols to share to please share
 - **Becky** to share potential draft protocol – utilized protocol implemented on Plumas, focused on post-implementation and did stem mapping; Becky pulled important metrics out that she thought would address the questions we thought are important
 - Make sure everyone has hard hats
 - **Everyone:** Take lots of photos
- Volunteer form updates/needs
 - 13 volunteers with Reuben (but still need Reuben's form)
 - Some active ACCG folks
 - A lot of friends
 - Agency folks – **Gwen** will check to see if agency representatives or volunteers to guide if need to fill out forms
 - **Gwen** will send Thursday or Friday and then **Robin** will work with Rick to get signed
 - Lean on people to help increase support – **Gwen bug Reuben** about his form and increasing numbers about power fire and panther numbers
 - **Gwen** – write up something about how to get volunteers involved in collaborative process (to do later in year)
 - Gwen – bring volunteer forms to next ACCG full group meeting to remind

- Cole Creek Bear River
 - September 10th -13th – assumed folks would camp out and reserve group site at Bear River
 - **Robin** will do some research to see if we can get fee waived for Bear River (\$75 night)
 - Gwen hasn't heard back from Jeff about 4wd – wanted buy in from local 4wd club that supportive of meadow restoration
 - Meadow above upper onion is really bad so need to walk or need really extreme 4wd
 - Later in September/October will be restoration work

- Panther – training crew 5/15/18
 - Recommendations for camping area – mention to Rick if has recommendations TBD: **Becky** send maps to Robin for recommendations on where to camp
 - **Gwen** might want to join on the 17th

Future meeting agenda/planning

- Revisit the strategy and monitoring database to make sure we are on track: schedule for fall/winter
- Coming plan for field trip monitoring through photos

Follow-ups

- **Alaina**
 - Try development of an info graphic comparing collaborative survey
- **Reuben**
 - Identify key questions to focus info graphic
 - follow up with groups that have designation by prescription concern and see if the information we gathered is good
- **Shana**
 - follow up with STF – Alaina/STF lead to see who if anyone is participating in monitoring meetings -done
 - Follow-up Kyle at some point to see status of this – using website sent email
 - Reminder we are just doing monitoring comes out of our projects – want introduction to what it is on web site so understood what the intent is and how the information should be utilized
 - Brief from panel discussion – send this to group for review –drafted and sent
 - Update Gwen on how crew training for Panther is going and if 17th would be a good day to join the crew
- **Becky**
 - share potential draft protocol for power fire reforestation

- when send out include Tara/Derek and see if they have any draft protocols we could read as well
- When send out draft protocol, include logistics for field day (folks include: Gwen, Reuben, Marc, Shana, Tara, Derek)
 - 10-3 meeting at Amador DO at 10, returning by 3
 - Bring hard hat or let Becky/Shana know if we need to find one
 - Bring lunch/water
 - Take lots of photographs during trip
- **Gwen**
 - will check to see if agency representatives who filled out volunteer form are doing this on their own time or on agency time to guide if need to fill out forms
 - send volunteer forms to Robin Thursday or Friday
 - write up something about how to get volunteers involved in collaborative process (to do later in year)
 - bring volunteer forms to next ACCG full group meeting to remind folks if interested in monitoring
- **Robin**
 - Work with Rick to get volunteer forms signed
 - Determine if we can get fee waived for Bear River group campground for September 10-13th
 - Look at maps Becky sends for Panther monitoring to provide recommendations on where to camp (either dispersed or pay)
 - Work with Jill and Kyle to get 1st meeting social economic meeting scheduled and the group moving forward

June 13th Draft Agenda 9-12

Phone line: 1-888-844-9904, access code 2383642

Webex link if screen share, not for audio: <https://fs-fed.webex.com/fs-fed/j.php?MTID=m11dd76d1bd13fd9b5193347eac091fd7>

- Follow-up on to-do items
- 2018 Monitoring Planning and Needs
 - Volunteers
 - Power Fire Reforestation
 - Panther
 - Cole Creek/Bear River
- Ecological Monitoring Matrix Updates
- Social Economic Updates – is there anything monitoring group needs to help with?
- Photo point monitoring – target field trips
- Future meeting agenda/planning
 - Revisit the strategy and monitoring database to make sure we are on track: **schedule for fall/winter**